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Easton Road, Esperance 6450             Ph: 9071 5599                   Email: Castletown.PS@education.wa.edu.au 
 

EC 1, 2 & 5:  9071 7861   EC 3 & 4:  9071 7862   Canteen:  9071 3148 
 

Website: www.Castletownprimaryschool.wa.edu.au 
 

Facebook:  https://www.facebook.com/pages/Castletown-Primary-School/303902659738629 
 

NEWSLETTER 
      CASTLETOWN PRIMARY SCHOOL 

INSPIRE    EDUCATE    SUCCEED 
 

Fun has been had by all at our recent 

Interm Swimming Lessons. 

Future lifeguards in the making! 

 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Castletown-Primary-School/303902659738629


                              CERTIFICATES OF 
Congratulations to all students who received certificates at our Assembly held on 21st June 2018.  

Well done!  
 

Room EC1 Kahlise Desmond, Carter Watt Room 11 Joel Pike, Chad Tate, Callan Puna 

Room EC2 Eva Richardson, Stephanie Bennier Room 12 Indi Cleghorn, Tyson Walker 

Room EC6 Jacob Black, Riley Wych Room 13 Holly Young, Hayley Naylor 

Room 1 Marley Roper, Jazmin Unwin Room 14 Lachlan Davies,  Rachel Smith 

Room 9 Eden Perry-Ellis, Olive Shillington Room 21 Mia Weedon, Oskar Graham 

Room 10 Sophie Goodwin, Charlie Wooldridge Room 22 Khloe Charles, Cody Henderson 

Music 

Mackenzie Dixon, Elsie Styles,  

Marli Browning, Alexander Hay,  

Mahala Lenderink 

Cleanest Room Award Room 11 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

  

 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 

What a professionally conducted assembly by the Year 2 students in Room 12.  All of the presenters spoke 
with clarity and poise.  Their item, ‘My Island Home’, was well sung with numerous actions for emphasis.  
Thank you Room 12 - Mrs Callow, Mrs Palmer and Mrs Liddelow.   
 
Well done to the numerous recipients of awards at the assembly, ranging from Merit Certificates, Cleanest 
Room Award, Music Awards, RIBIT and Attendance Awards.  We are fortunate to have so many wonderful 
students at Castletown Primary School. 
 
Teachers have been very busy over the last couple of weeks writing student reports for the end of term.  
These will be handed to students next Thursday.   
 
It has been a short but busy term.  A recap on some of the activities that have occurred: 
 

 NAPLAN in Week 3 
 Parent/Teacher conferences in Week 4.  These were mutually beneficial to all and helped to cement 

Class/Parent relationships.  Thank you for your attendance and the preparation by teachers.  
Working together is a sure way to improve student learning. 

 Book Fair Week (Week 5).  This was highly successful with a record amount of money raised.  
Money raised means books purchased, therefore students reading – either for pleasure and/or 
learning also more resources for the School.  To me that adds up to a win-win-win!  Thank you to 
the P&C for organising and running the Book Fair. 

 Swimming for Years 2-6 in Weeks 6 & 7.  The Year 4-6 swimming will culminate in our annual 
swimming carnival to be held on the last Friday of term, 29th June. 

 Whole School Sport was implemented and will continue next term on Fridays.  This is an excellent 
activity that reinforces the school’s virtues as well as participation in sport activities. 

 In amongst the above extra curricula activities there was a great deal of learning happening in the 
classrooms. 

 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone a safe and relaxing holiday.  If you are travelling 
please be safe on the roads.  Thank you for your support of the School during the last term. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Laurie Palmer 
Principal 

 

Principal’s Message — Mr Palmer 
 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

25-29th June  ---------- Interm Swimming Years 4-6 

29th June -------------- Swimming Carnival 

29th June -------------- Last day – Term 2 

17th July (Tuesday)------- First day back for students Term 3 

26th July -------------- The Mathy Matt Show (details to come) 
 

 

 

 

RIBIT - Reading In Bed Is Terrific 
 

The Home Reading Program 
 

 Congratulations to the following students who have read 80 nights: 
 

Room EC2 Kohen Unwin 

Room 10 Evah Robbins, Daniel Chitarra 

 

Congratulations to the following students who have read 100 nights: 
 
 

Room 3 Daniel Blakely, Keeley Clarkson-Jones, Eden Yetman 

Room 7 Halley Gallop, Layne Varea 

Room 8 Bree Boydell 

Room 10 
Alyssia Bain, Blake Brenssell, Sophie Goodwin,  

Dhakota Houston, Felicity Myers, Lacey Zani 

Room 14 Eli Rickerby, Isabelle Critchell, Olivia Stephen 

Room 22 Kaylee Vermey  

 

  

The virtue for the fortnight is Diligence.  Students who have demonstrated our 

virtues are entered into a fortnightly draw at our assembly.  Congratulations to these 

students who were winners at our assembly on 21st June 2018;  

PP Spencer Bower – Helpful, Kayden Browning - Respect 

Year 1 Taylor Dixon – Respect, Taliah Matthews – Excellence 

Year 2 Lola Rose – Enthusiasm,  Felicity Myers - Manners 

Year 3 Nathan Brown – Diligence, Marley Roper - Helpfulness 

 

 

 
 

 



  

    

 

If your child is four years old by 30th June 

2019 you can now apply to enrol them in 

Kindergarten for 2019.  Please visit the 

School Office and apply by 20th July 2018.  

Enrolment forms can also be downloaded 

from our website.   

http://www.castletownprimaryschool.wa.edu.au 

 

 

School Photos 

School photos will take 

place on  

6-9th August 2018   

More information will be 

advised at the beginning 

of next term. 

http://www.castletownprimaryschool.wa.edu.au/


 

 

 

 

  

 

SNAPSHOTS OF ARTWORK FROM ROOMS 11 & 12  

CELEBRATING NAIDOC WEEK 

 

SWIMMING CARNIVAL 

The annual Swimming Carnival for Years 4, 5 and 6 students 

will be held on  

Friday 29th June 2018 – 11.15am – 2.30pm. 

We are seeking volunteers for the day if you are able to assist 

please contact the school office 9071 5599. 



 

 

 

Community News 

Canteen News 

 

 

Can you help? Let’s keep our canteen open! 


